# ARLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER



THE FEBRUARY 2020 Website: www.arleyprimaryschool.co.uk / Tel: 01676 540 347



Dear Parents/Carers

As we approach half-term it's difficult to believe we are half-way through the year at school. It is nice to see the nights becoming gradually lighter and the flowers starting to come through signalling the start of spring, even though we did see a few flurries of snow! The children were very excited this week when the snow started to fall and so too were some adults! If we do have an enforced closure for any reason we will: notify you by text message, post a message on the Warwickshire school closure website and contact 'Free Radio'.

### School Assemblies

We have been treated to some wonderful class assemblies which never cease to make me smile. A time when characters are built, fears are overcome and memories are made. It has been wonderful to see the children perform and equally wonderful to see the pride you have in them as you watch all their hard work showcased in a performance. Thank you to all of the staff for working so hard to support the children in their endeavours.

# Safer Internet Day

It was safer internet day on Tuesday - once again bringing to our attention the need to keep ourselves safe online. Should you wish to explore this further please do look at our website where there are a number of ideas to support you, particularly around age appropriate games and social media. If you would like any further information please do not hesitate to contact school.

## Safety before and after school

As there are so many children and adults present on the school site before and after school could I please ask that children walk their bikes and scooters rather than ride them. This is to prevent accidents rather than to spoil fun and your support is much appreciated.

Wishing you a very happy half term holiday.

Kind Regards Mrs L Kelly / Head teacher.

# Fine Hive at Arley Primary School

We curently have places at 'The Hive' for both the before and after school sessions. If you would like to enrol you child/children or would like more information please contact Mrs Roberts in the school office.

# Dates for your diary

Thursday 5 <sup>th</sup> March	World Book Day	
Tuesday 10 <sup>th</sup> March	Ladybird class assembly	
Thursday 12th March	Parents' Evening	
Tuesday 17 <sup>th</sup> March	Fox class Inspire workshop	
Friday 27 <sup>th</sup> March	Woodpecker class assembly	
Thursday 2 <sup>nd</sup> April	Woodpecker Inspire workshop	
Friday 3 <sup>rd</sup> April	Non-uniform day - £1 donation please	

Woodpecker class are swimming on the first Tuesday after half term. Please ensure reply slips are returned on Monday 24th February in order to enable your child

Don't forget to think about your World Book day costume over the holidays!

A HUGE THANK YOU TO THE FRIENDS OF ARLEY WHO WITH YOUR SUPPORT RAISED AN AMAZING £281 AT CUPID'S CAFÉ. A WONDERFUL ATMOSPHERE AND BEAUTIFUL CAKES!

# Attendance



Weekly class percentage		
Rabbit	91.9%	
Butterfly	94.4%	
Ladybird	98.8%	
Owl	96.9%	
Woodpecker	95.4%	
Fox	99.2%	
Stag	98.1%	

Sitting at the top of the league table are still Owl class



PLEASE REMEMBER TO CONTACT SCHOOL AS SOON AS POSSIBLE IF YOUR CHILD IS ABSENT.

# BE PREPARED FOR THE NEW HALF TERM!

Thank you for your support in reminding the children that they will need to have all of the equipment in school to enable to learn and to be the very best that they can be::

PE kit/Warm tracksuit/appropriate outdoor footwear/home school diary/reading book in school daily/correct, named school uniform.